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§ 831.1903 OPM responsibilities.

OPM will, in performance of this
agreement:

(a) Process the magnetic tape con-
taining State tax transactions against
the annuity roll once a month at the
time monthly recurring payments are
prepared for the United States Treas-
ury Department. Errors that are iden-
tified will not be processed into the
file, and will be identified and returned
to the State for resolution via the
monthly error report. Collections of
State income tax will continue in ef-
fect until the State requesting the ini-
tial action supplies either a valid rev-
ocation or change. The magnetic tape
must be received 35 days prior to the
date of the check in which the trans-
actions are to be effective. For exam-
ple, withholding transactions for the
July 1 check must be received 5 days
prior to June 1. If the magnetic tape
submitted by the State cannot be read,
OPM will notify the State of this fact,
and if a satisfactory replacement can
be supplied in time for monthly proc-
essing, it will be processed.

(b) Deduct from the regular, recur-
ring annuity payments of an annuitant
the amount he or she has so requested
to be withheld, provided that:

(1) The amount of the request is an
even dollar amount, not less than Five
Dollars nor more than the net recur-
ring amount. The State may set any
even dollar amount above Five Dollars
as a minimum withholding amount.

(2) The annuitant has not designated
more than one other State for with-
holding purposes within the calendar
year. The State can set any limit on
the number of changes an annuitant
may make in the amount to be with-
held.

(c) Retain the amounts withheld in
the Fund until payment is due.

(d) Pay the net withholding to the
State on the last day of the first month
following each calendar quarter.

(e) Make the following reports:
(1) A monthly report which will in-

clude all the State tax withholdings,
cancellations and adjustments for the
month, and also each request OPM was
not able to process, with an expla-
nation, in coded format, of the reason
for rejection.

(2) A quarterly report which will in-
clude State, State address, quarterly
withholdings, quarterly cancellations
and adjustments, quarterly net
withholdings and year-to-date
amounts. Where cancelled or adjusted
payments were made in a previous
year, OPM shall append a listing of the
cancelled or adjusted payments which
shows the date and amount of each
cancelled or adjusted tax withholding,
and the name and Social Security iden-
tification number of the annuitant
from whom it was withheld. If either
party terminates the agreement and
the amount of cancelled or adjusted de-
ductions exceeds the amount withheld
for the final quarter, then the quar-
terly report shall show the amount to
be refunded to OPM and the address to
which payment should be made.

(3) An annual summary report which
contains the name, Social Security
identification number, and total
amount withheld from non-cancelled
payments during the previous calendar
year, for each annuitant who requested
tax withholding payable to the State.
In the event the annuitant had State
income tax withholding in effect for
more than one State in that calendar
year, the report will show only the
amount withheld for the State receiv-
ing the report.

(4) An annual report to each annu-
itant for whom State income taxes
were withheld giving the amount of
withholding paid to the State during
the calendar year.

§ 831.1904 State responsibilities.
The State will, in performance of this

agreement:
(a) Accept requests and revocations

from annuitants who have designated
that State income tax deductions will
go to the State.

(b) Convert these requests on a
monthly basis to a machine-readable
magnetic tape using specifications re-
ceived from OPM, and forward that
tape to OPM for processing.

(c) Inform annuitants whose tax re-
quests are rejected by OPM that the re-
quest was so rejected and of the reason
why it was so rejected.

(d) Recognize that, to the extent not
prohibited by State laws, records main-
tained by the State relating to this
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program are considered jointly main-
tained by OPM and are subject to the
Privacy Act of 1974 (5 U.S.C. 552a). Ac-
cordingly, the States will maintain
such records in accordance with that
statute and OPM’s implementing regu-
lations at 5 CFR part 297.

(e) Respond to requests of annuitants
for information and advice in regard to
State income tax withholding.

(f) Credit the amounts withheld from
civil service annuities to the State tax
liability of the respective annuitants,
and, subject to applicable provisions of
State law to the contrary, refund any
balance over and above that liability to
the annuitant, unless he or she should
request otherwise.

(g) Surrender all tax withholding re-
quests to OPM when this agreement is
terminated or when the documents are
not otherwise needed for this State tax
withholding program.

(h) Allow OPM, the Comptroller Gen-
eral or any of their duly authorized
representatives access to, and the right
to examine, all records, books, papers
or documents related to the processing
of requests for State income tax with-
holding from civil service annuities.

§ 831.1905 Additional provisions.

These additional provisions are also
binding on the State and OPM:

(a) A request or revocation is effec-
tive when processed by OPM. OPM will
process each request by the first day of
the second month following the month
in which it is received, but incurs no li-
ability or indebtedness by its failure to
do so.

(b) Any amount deducted from an an-
nuity payment and paid to the State as
a result of a request is deemed properly
paid, unless the annuity payment itself
is cancelled.

(c) OPM will provide the State with
the information necessary to properly
process a request for State income tax
withholding.

(d) If the State is paid withholding
which is contrary to the terms of the
annuitant’s request, the State is liable
to the annuitant for the amount im-
properly withheld, and subject to ac-
count verification from OPM, agrees to
pay that amount to the annuitant on
demand.

(e) In the case of a disputed amount
in any of the reports described and au-
thorized by this agreement, the Asso-
ciate Director for Compensation of
OPM will issue an accounting. If the
State finds this accounting unaccept-
able, it may then and only then pursue
such remedies as are otherwise avail-
able.

(f) If a State receives an overpay-
ment of monies properly belonging to
the Fund, OPM will offset the overpay-
ment from a future payment due the
State. If there are no further payments
due the State, OPM will inform the
State in writing of the amount due.
Within 60 days of the date of receipt of
that communication the State will
make payment of the amount due.

§ 831.1906 Agreement modification and
termination.

This agreement may be modified or
terminated in the following manner:

(a) Either party may suggest a modi-
fication of non-regulatory provisions of
the agreement in writing to the other
party. The other party must accept or
reject the modification within 60 cal-
endar days of the date of the sugges-
tion.

(b) The agreement may be termi-
nated by either party on 60 calendar
days written notice.

(c) OPM may modify this agreement
unilaterally through the rule making
process described in sections 553, 1103,
1105 of title 5, United States Code.

§ 831.1907 Authority to use the Federal
Personnel Manual System.

OPM may provide such further rules,
procedural instructions, and oper-
ational guidance as may be necessary
and proper under this subpart and not
inconsistent therewith, in the Federal
Personnel Manual System.

Subpart T—Payment of Lump Sums

SOURCE: 50 FR 20081, May 13, 1985, unless
otherwise noted.

§ 831.2001 Definitions.
Court order or decree means the order

or decree of any court of any State, the
District of Columbia, the Common-
wealth of Puerto Rico, Guam, the
Northern Mariana Islands, the Virgin

VerDate 11<MAY>2000 11:19 Jan 25, 2001 Jkt 194008 PO 00000 Frm 00163 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\194008T.XXX pfrm03 PsN: 194008T


